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December 20, 1983 

To: Members of the Executive Board 

From: The Acting Secretary 

Subject: Executive Board Travel 

The Secretary has received the following memorandum dated 
December 16, 1983 from Mr. Polak: 

With reference tothememorandum by Mr. de Vries 
of December 7, 1983 (EBAP/83/285, Supplement 1, 12/7/83), 
please advise the Board that he will not stop over in 
Londonon official business on his return trip from the 
Netherlands, and intends to return to Washington on 
December 22, 1983. 
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